
   
 

   
 

                                

                                       

 
 
 
January 30, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable Juan Millan The Honorable Scott Bessent 
Acting U.S. Trade Representative Secretary of the Treasury 
600 17th Street, NW 1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20508 Washington, D.C. 20220 
 
 
Dear Mr. Millan and Secretary Bessent, 

The undersigned organizations—whose industries together represent more than 90% of all motor fuel sales, 
and nearly all heating oil and propane sales, in the United States—write to express our deep concern with 



   
 

   
 

 
• Beyond the direct cost of these fuels for consumers, higher petroleum product prices also 

impact the cost of goods and services across virtually all sectors of the economy. The trucking, 
rail, and aviation industries all rely on petroleum products for their operations. For example, virtually 
all freight trains and more than three-quarters of commercial trucks in the U.S. run on diesel fuel. 
One of the biggest inputs to the cost of shipping goods anywhere in the nation is the cost of diesel. If 
diesel prices rise, so 

https://perma.cc/N3NB-NYAJ
https://perma.cc/U62E-BTVZ
https://www.bls.gov/news.release/cpi.nr0.htm
https://www.bls.gov/news.release/ppi.nr0.htm

